## MASS. STATE COLLEGE

## CHIMES DEDICATION PLANNED SATURDAY Set of 10 Bells Given By

Bernard H. Smith in Memory of Classmate, Dr Warren E. Hinds Amherst, April 28-Dedication of the

set of 10 new bells at Massachusetts State college will take place Saturday in the completely renovated old chapel,

A concert following the formal program will mark the first time that chimes have ever been heard on the

campus. Bernard H. Smith of Brook-lyn, N. Y., has presented the chimes to the college in memory of his classmate of 1899, Warren Elmer Hinds,

entomologist who died in 1935. Dean William L. Machmer will preside at the dedicatory exercises. Following the presentation by Mr Smith and the acceptance by President Hugh

he offered by Frederick H. Turner of Great Barrington, president of the class of 1899, Prof Frank Prentice Rand, head of the department of languages and literature, will give a

P. Baker, a tribute to Dr Hinds will

dedicatory address on "Overtones." The program of chimes will be played by Chester Mencely, president of the Meneely Bell company of Troy, Y., manufacturers of the

Opening with "America," the concert will vary in character from State college songs to "Old Black Joe." The bells total nearly four tons. The largest, or tenor bell, weighs 2000 pounds, and the other nine vary in weight from 1550 to 275 pounds. They are of pure bell metal, consisting of

78 per cent Lake Superior copper and 22 per cent new block tin. The college committee in charge of the dedicatory exercises includes Dean Machmer, chairman; George E. Emery, alumni secretary; Prof Stowall C. Goding, Philip H. Smith and George Hubbard of Sunderland, alumni director!